
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
8015 Esquesing Line, 
Milton, Ontario 
L9T 5C8 

 
 
 
October 26, 2020 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O Box 2319, 2300 Younge Street, 26th Floor 
Toronto ON  M4P 1E4 
zora.crnojacki@oeb.ca 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 

Attention: Zora Crnojacki,  

Reference: ENBRIDGE GAS KIRKWALL-HAMILTON PIPELINE PROJECT  
(OEB Case No. EB-2019-0159 – 2021 Dawn Parkway Expansion Project) 

Dear Zora Crnojacki, 

I would like to share an update on the proposed Kirkwall-Hamilton natural gas pipeline project that is 
being undertaken by Enbridge Gas. 
 
In May, Enbridge Gas asked the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) for a temporary pause in the regulatory 
review of this project to give us time to assess any potential impacts to the project as a result of the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
This temporary pause was granted by the OEB on May 19, 2020, with a requirement that Enbridge Gas 
report back on the project’s status by November 19, 2020. 
 
Via this letter I am informing you that, with the ongoing pandemic persisting for the foreseeable future, 
Enbridge Gas has determined that there is no longer a need for the project in the timeframe originally 
proposed. Therefore, Enbridge Gas has withdrawn its application to the OEB for leave to construct the 
Kirkwall-Hamilton pipeline project. 
 
Enbridge Gas will review the project in 2021 and advise if conditions change and necessitate a new 
project application filing with the OEB. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Ryan Park, B.Sc., Can-CISEC 
Sr. Advisor, Environmental 
Environmental Core East 
Ryan.Park@Enbridge.com 
 
 
 
Cc: Michael Candido, Stantec Consulting Ltd.
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